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AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 
 
February 12, 2024 
 
Mary Tobin  
mtobin@polsinelle.com  
 
No Review 
Record #: 4380 
Date of Request: January 31, 2024 
Business Name: Amedisys  
Business #: 64 
Project Description: Indirect ownership transfer for multiple hospice and home health agencies  
County: Multiple 
 
Dear Mary Tobin: 
 
The Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section, Division of Health Service Regulation 
(Agency) received your correspondence regarding the projects described above. Based on the 
CON law in effect on the date of this response to your request, the projects as described are 
not governed by, and therefore, do not currently require a certificate of need. If the CON law is 
subsequently amended such that the above referenced proposal would require a certificate of 
need, this determination does not authorize you to proceed to develop the above referenced 
proposal when the new law becomes effective.   
 
This determination is binding only for the facts represented in your correspondence.  If changes 
are made in the project or in the facts provided in the correspondence referenced above, a new 
determination as to whether a certificate of need is required would need to be made by this 
office. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact this office if you have any questions.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Crystal Kearney , Project Analyst 

 
Micheala Mitchell, Chief 
 
cc:  Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section, DHSR  

mailto:mtobin@polsinelle.com












































































































From: Mitchell, Micheala L
To: Stancil, Tiffany C
Cc: Pittman, Lisa
Subject: FW: [External] Notice of Indirect Ownership Transfer - HHA and Hospice
Date: Thursday, February 1, 2024 2:33:45 PM
Attachments: North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HC1500 - 2-c.pdf

North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HC0166 - 2-c.pdf
North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HOS0331 - 2-c.pdf
North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HC0353_ HC1152 - 2-c.pdf
North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HC4027_ HOS4018 - 2-c.pdf
North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HOS4596 - 2-c.pdf
North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HC1068-c.pdf
North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HOS3826_ HOS3147_ HOS3823 - 2-c.pdf
North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HC0145_ HC0078_ HC134_ HC1028-c.pdf
North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HC1304 - 2-c.pdf
North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HC0292 - 2-c.pdf
North Carolina Transfer of Ownership Notification for License No HC0495_ HC0397 - 2-c.pdf

Hi Tiffany,
 
I hope you’re well. 
 
These no reviews came in yesterday.  There are several of them so we need to assign them to
more than one analyst. Lisa will circle back with you regarding who to assign them to.  I just
want to make sure I forward the request to you in the interim so I don’ forget.
 
Micheala Mitchell, JD
NC Department of Health and Human Services
Division of Health Service Regulation
Section Chief, Healthcare Planning and CON Section
809 Ruggles Drive, Edgerton Building
2704 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704
Office: 919 855 3879
Micheala.Mitchell@dhhs.nc.gov
 
Don’t wait to vaccinate. Find a COVID-19 vaccine location near you at MySpot.nc.gov.
Twitter | Facebook | Instagram | YouTube | LinkedIn
 

Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties
by an authorized State official. Unauthorized disclosure of juvenile, health, legally priveleged, or otherwise confidential information,
including confidential information relating to an ongoing State procurement effort is prohibited by law. If you have received this e-mail in
error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this email.

 
From: Mary Tobin <MTobin@Polsinelli.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 31, 2024 3:49 PM
To: Mitchell, Micheala L <Micheala.Mitchell@dhhs.nc.gov>
Cc: Stephen Angelette <SAngelette@Polsinelli.com>; larissa.morgan@faegredrinker.com;
jamie.levin@faegredrinker.com
Subject: [External] Notice of Indirect Ownership Transfer - HHA and Hospice
 
CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the
Report Message button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab.

mailto:Micheala.Mitchell@dhhs.nc.gov
mailto:Tiffany.Stancil@dhhs.nc.gov
mailto:lisa.pittman@dhhs.nc.gov
https://www.ncdhhs.gov/
https://www2.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr/


































































































































































































































 
Ms. Mitchell,
 
Please see attached notices of an indirect ownership transfer for licensed home health and hospice
agencies in North Carolina. The notices are for the same transaction that is expected to close on or
around March 1, 2024, but are separated by license type (home health and hospice). As explained in
more detail in the notices, the transaction involves only a merger among entities up the chain of
ownership rather than at the direct licensee level. As such, the licensed entities will retain their
current names, practice locations, EINs, NPIs, employees, etc. for the foreseeable future after the
effective date of the transaction.
 
We are also sending these notices via USPS and you should receive shortly.
 
Please let us know if you have any questions or need additional information. Thank you!
 
Best,

Mary
 
 
Mary Tobin
Associate

mtobin@polsinelli.com
312.873.2967
150 N. Riverside Plaza, Suite 3000
Chicago, IL 60606

 
 
 
 

This electronic mail message contains CONFIDENTIAL information which is (a) ATTORNEY - CLIENT
PRIVILEGED COMMUNICATION, WORK PRODUCT, PROPRIETARY IN NATURE, OR OTHERWISE
PROTECTED BY LAW FROM DISCLOSURE, and (b) intended only for the use of the Addressee(s)
named herein. If you are not an Addressee, or the person responsible for delivering this to an Addressee,
you are hereby notified that reading, copying, or distributing this message is prohibited. If you have
received this electronic mail message in error, please reply to the sender and take the steps necessary to
delete the message completely from your computer system.
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